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Shenley Park Development 
An Important Update! 

 

3rd February 2025 
 
Your Parish Council attended a meeting last week with Crest Nicholson, their consultants, and two of 
the impacted MKCC Parish Councils. 
 
WPC is informed that the revised planning application (based on the plan shown below) will be 
submitted within the next 2-4 weeks and will be accompanied by the updated Traffic Impact 
Assessment.   
 
Once registered with Buckinghamshire Council (BC), there will be a formal 30-day public 
consultation period, during which time all residents and interested parties are strongly 
encouraged to make their views known, as this could be the last opportunity to do so before the 
planning application is considered by both BC and Milton Keynes Councils later this year ..... (although 
late comments should also be considered up until the time a final decision is made). 
 
Key headline points arising from the meeting include: 
 

1. Shenley Road remains closed to traffic, but will be available for pedestrians, cyclists, and 
hopefully a bus service .... this despite the fact that no dualling of the A421 is expected to 
occur. 

2. The semi-natural green gap between Briary View and the nearest development remains at 
150m, and this parkland will include trees, recreational routes and informal play/recreational 
areas. 

3. The outer ring/link road is not currently planned as a typical MK grid road, but will be a main 
outer route connecting the A421 to Childs Way (H6), controlled by a 40mph speed limit, 
reducing to 30mph where it travels through MK. 

4. An 'at level' controlled pedestrian crossing is proposed along this road where Buckinghamshire 
meets Milton Keynes.  The bridle way and wildlife corridor will be severed as no underpasses or 
bridges are proposed. 

5. The Traffic Impact Assessment has been updated based on the latest 2023 MKCC traffic 
statistics.  As this is likely to be unfathomable to most, BC has been asked to come along to 
Whaddon and explain the implications for the village, during the consultation period.  A date for 
such a meeting will be provided in due course. 

6. The future of a possible 'Bus Only' connection with Hayton Way (and Chaffron Street H7) 
remains unresolved. 

7. Details of Shenley Park School and medical facilities should be made clear at the time of the 
application depending on NHS/Council input. 

 
WPC will advise everyone by website, email and Facebook when the plans and full details are available 
for inspection on the BC planning portal - and with instructions on how best to access and read these 
important plans. 
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